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Chloe Dunlop

From: matthew.crane@dpi.nsw.gov.au on behalf of Animal Welfare 

<animal.welfare@dpi.nsw.gov.au>

Sent: Thursday, 15 February 2018 4:46 PM

To: Amber Wilson

Subject: Re: Notice of Section 96(1A) Modification - Sydney Zoo (SSD 7228 MOD 1)

Dear Amber, 

 

I refer to your email of 31 January 2018 seeking comment on the proposed section 96(1A) modification for Sydney Zoo, 
Western Sydney Parklands (SSD 7228 MOD 1).  
 
I have reviewed the documents on your Department's website. 
 
The Sydney Zoo's proposed section 96 (1A) modifications include changes to some structures and animal facilities which 
the Department of Primary Industries has already approved for construction under the Exhibited Animals Protection Act 
1986. The applicant will therefore also need to apply to the Department of Primary Industries to amend these approvals. 
 
Accordingly, it is recommended that a condition of consent be added which requires the applicant to obtain approval under 
the Exhibited Animals Protection Act for any proposed changes to structures and animal facilities that the Department of 
Primary Industries has already approved for construction. 
 

 

Thank you. 

 
Regards, 
Matthew 
 
Matthew Crane | Leader, Exhibited Animals | Animal Welfare | Biosecurity and Food Safety 
NSW Department of Primary Industries | 161 Kite St | Locked Bag 21 | ORANGE NSW 2800| 
T: 02 6391 3716 | M: 0439 623 403 | F: 02 6391 3740 | E: matthew.crane@dpi.nsw.gov.au  
W: www.dpi.nsw.gov.au/agriculture/livestock/animal-welfare/exhibit 
 

 

 

On 31 January 2018 at 15:21, Amber Wilson <Amber.Wilson@planning.nsw.gov.au> wrote: 

 

Good afternoon 

Please find attached the notice of section 96(1A) modification for Sydney Zoo, Western Sydney Parklands (SSD 

7228 MOD 1).  

The proposed modification application and associated documents may be viewed on the Department’s website at  

http://majorprojects.planning.nsw.gov.au/index.pl?action=view_job&job_id=9037.  

The Department invites you to comment on the proposed modification, including advice on recommended conditions 

of consent, by Wednesday 14 February 2018.  
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For further enquiries, please contact Chloe Dunlop on (02) 8289 6667 or via email at 

Chloe.Dunlop@planning.nsw.gov.au. 

Regards  

Amber Wilson 

A/ DA Coordinator | Industry and Key Sites  

Department of Planning & Environment 

320 Pitt Street | GPO Box 39 | Sydney NSW 2001 

T 02 9274 6165  

 

 

 

This message is intended for the addressee named and may contain confidential information. If you are not the 
intended recipient, please delete it and notify the sender. Views expressed in this message are those of the individual 
sender, and are not necessarily the views of their organisation. 


